



Acute Care Committee
Virginia Office of Emergency Medical Services

Embassy Suites, 2925 Emerywood Parkway, Richmond, VA 23294
November 5, 2019
3:00 p.m.
	Members Present:
	Members Absent:
	OEMS Staff:
	Others:

	Jeff Young, Chair
	Bryan Collier
	Tim Erskine
	Charles (Chad) Dillard

	Sheldon Barr
	Sonia Cooper
	
	Valerie Quick

	Beth Broering
	Kelly Brown
	
	Kelley Rumsey

	Keith Stephenson
	Terral Goode
	
	Mike Aboutanos

	Pier Ferguson
	
	
	Lou Ann Miller

	Richard Szymczyk
	
	
	Mindy Carter

	Tracey Jeffers
	
	
	

	Cathy Peterson
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


	Topic/Subject
	Discussion
	Recommendations, Action/Follow-up; Responsible Person

	I. Call to order,

Welcome & Introductions:
	The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. Everyone around the room introduced themselves.
a. Approval of previous meeting minutes – The minutes from August 1, 2019 will be reviewed for approval at the next meeting.
b. Approval of today’s agenda – Approved by consensus
	

	II.  Discussion of priorities moving forward after Advisory Board action:
	No new discussion.
	

	III.  Public Comment Period:
	None.
	

	IV. Unfinished Business:
	a. Discussion of comparison of current standards to ACS Optimal Resources
i. Creation of action plan

Beth Broering asked do we want to continue to compare or completely rewrite the standards.  How do we want to approach this?  Do we want to adopt the ACS standards?  Do we want to mirror and compare?  The committee discussed the nursing and physician CMEs.  Dr. Young compared how ACS is done in Colorado and clarified that the ACS does not designate, it verifies.  He also explained how New Jersey and West Virginia does their ACS verification with EMS staff in attendance. Dr. Aboutanos asked if we should have concurrent visits. The idea of verifying/clarifying the manual are separate issues.  Dr. Young stated that operationally, it is easier to sync the visits for the hospitals with ACS verification.  Dr. Young asked if the state will do a Level IV designation.  Tim stated that there are no plans at this point.  The committee continued to discuss the ACS team members and the possibility of changing the trauma team members.  The Advisory Board and State Board of Health would have to be involved in changing the trauma team members.  Dr. Aboutanos asked what is feasible and easiest for the trauma centers that keeps the care of the patient the same.  The committee also discussed PRQ and other ACS matters.  Some of the program managers stated that it would be a nightmare to combine the two visits.  

Recommendations/Next Steps:

· Hospitals that do not want to be ACS verified should continue to be designated by the state.  

· Hospitals that are ACS verified will strive for a concurrent visit between the state and the ACS.

· The trauma program managers will review the ACS document and the Trauma Designation Manual to make recommended changes.

For the Tag and Advisory Board meetings Dr. Young will give the following update. “The Acute Care Committee is bringing to the table from other states, models that combine or mirror the ACS and the state trauma designation visit/process from an operational standpoint.  The committee is also asking input from all the trauma program managers in the state to review the current differences in the ACS Optimal Resources document and the current Virginia Designation Manual for recommendations or improvements.”
	

	V. New Business:
	Tracey Jeffers mentioned Goal 3, Objective ACC 3.2 (Inter-hospital Triage Criteria) so that the committee can review.  It was worked on about three years ago and was never accepted or adopted. The committee discussed the criteria.  Beth stated that the committee should continue to work on this a little.  It should say the closest and highest level trauma center. The committee decided that the document should say Inter-hospital Trauma Transfer Criteria instead of Triage Criteria. Lou Ann stated that the reason for this document was to avoid over and under triage.  Dr. Young suggested that we review the document and bring suggested changes back to the committee.   Dr. Aboutanos suggested that the Pre-Hospital Care Committee review this and make suggested changes.  Dr. Young will talk with Mike Watkins.  He suggested that an emergency medicine physician and a non-designated hospital be a part of this conversation.
	

	VI.  Adjournment
	NEXT MEETING:  Thursday, February 6, 2020 at the Embassy Suites, Richmond, VA.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:40 p.m.
	



Respectfully submitted by:


Wanda L. Street


Executive Secretary
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